Meeting of

St Lawrence District Church Council
Monday 2nd October 2017 
Present:  Tim Codling, Dennis Milns, Clive Muller, Derek Gurney, Ian Sutherland and Steve Thompson and Robin Lees.  Tim led the opening prayers.  
1. Apologies.  Paul Ebbutt, Robert Saunders, Simon Stoodley, Andrew Mickelfield.  
2. Minutes of the meeting of 7th August were agreed, after correcting in section 3 “west wall” to read “east wall”.  
Steve Cook had advised that the cost of replacing strip lights with LEDs in the Parish Centre would take seven years to pay back due to lower consumption and it was decided to retain the existing fittings.  

The Parish computer was now working and the management of it had been taken over by Andrew Micklefield.  

The Communion rail had been fixed.  
It was agreed that the hedge around the Parish Centre would be reduced to about 5 feet during the winter by a working party.  The height around the Pre-School play area would be decided after consulting with the leaders.  The width would be reduced and the sides tapered inwards.  

The PA system in the Galilee Chapel is a little better but there is an echo when the church is empty.  Dennis recommended re-installing the zoning system.  

Paul Ebbutt has a survey of the paths in the church yard in hand.  
3. Church Restoration.  Tim reported that the faculty for the disabled access had been received.  Simon Goddard had been informed and is managing the start of work.  He anticipated completion by the end of November.  A local carpenter will be used for work on the doors, including draught exclusion.  
Tim reported that all monies had been received, including the last VAT reclaim.  There should be a £31,000 excess in hand, due to the good level of donations.  Part of this would be used to fund the disabled access and cleaning of the East window.  There should be no additional costs of making good the East wall render.  

Re-fixing of loose stonework at the top of the East wall would be done from a cherry-picker.  

The Council was concerned that the final designs for the disabled access had not been seen and Tim agreed to ask Simon Goddard for a copy and circulate them to members.  

It was not certain when work would be started, nor who would control the carpenter’s contract.   Simon would be asked for a meeting to sort these, and other, matters.  
4. Parish Centre refurbishment.  The central heating had been installed, gas laid to the building, double glazing and new doors fitted and the premises painted by volunteers.  The cost was about £22,000, a little over the £20K budget.  Guards to the radiators were still to be installed and this would be done shortly, so that the heating could be used for the Pre-School.  Resurfacing of the toilet floors was also expected to be done soon.  

Outside the building, a new notice board would be fitted.  The guttering needed to be sanded and painted.  
New cleaning equipment was required and also a different cleaning schedule.  

5. Security.  There has been some vandalism in the area recently, with bins burned and, in the church, bibles and the visitors’ book defaced.  An attempt to steal lead from the Parish Centre roof had been made.  No specific actions were decided, except to be vigilant.  
6. Priorities and expenditure for the year.  
The Priorities for 2016/7 were reviewed.  Achievements included completion (almost) of the HLF restoration of the church, renovation of the Parish Centre, the installation of the AV system and the success of the maintenance programme.  A potential additional source of finance for building repairs is being developed at Resurrection Furniture.  New Priorities were agreed:

Priorities for 2017/18

a) Commission and start a programme of action on the Quinquennial Report 

b) Monitor the maintenance programme for the buildings

c) Further develop methods of financing building repairs

d) Improve lighting in the chancel and Galilee Chapel

e) Initiate a programme to restore the organ

f) Re-order the south aisle

g) Maintain and update safe working methods, Fire Safety Assessment and equipment

The following expenditure items were suggested

	Year
	Work
	Cost items

	2017
	Order Quinquennial review.  (Simon Goddard to be asked to give a time frame for completion.)
	Survey cost

	2018
	Replace spots and remove (never-used) tracks in Galilee Chapel and chancel
	Equipment and labour

	
	Carry out a review of the organ and plan repair programme.
	Report from Geoffrey Coffin

	
	Repair costs from Quinquennial review
	

	
	Research church reordering and visit local examples.
	

	
	Re-order South aisle, cut and remove pews but probably retain existing floor.  Faculty required.  
	Skilled labour.  Tables and chairs.

	
	Provide free-standing notice boards in south aisle.
	Purchase of storage board 

	
	Provide camera view or organist’s feet for organ concerts.
	Camera and cable – est. £800

	
	Provide name tags for church members.
	Storage board for tags

	2019
	Further repair costs from Quinquennial review
	

	
	Initial organ repair work – electrical?
	

	2020/22
	Staged organ repairs.
	

	
	Re-ordering of main nave.
	New non-fixed furniture

	
	Possible repairs from Quinquennial review.  
	


7. Maintenance Programme.  The boiler is losing pressure and Mike Finch will examine it.  The monthly working group is functioning well, though the programme of work should be reviewed at intervals.  Copper down pipes removed during the restoration are stored in the Vicarage garage and should be sold for scrap value.  Access needs to be provided to the rear of the PA/AV control cabinets, possibly by removing the back pew.  
8. Health & Safety.  A member of the congregation had fallen over the base of one of the AV monitor supports.  Tables are being placed over the base meanwhile, although reversing the base to point backwards might achieve a safe solution.  This had been recorded in the accident book.
9. Matters for PCC.  The PCC was asked to take note of the programme of works planned over the next five years, to approve the various actions in a timely way and to manage the possible (and considerable) costs.  The DCC also recommends its programme of priorities for the next year.  
10. AOB.  None.
11. Date & time of next meeting. Monday 27th November at 7-30 p.m. in the Parish Office.  
